 Graymoor-Devondale

MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING

February 28, 2017
The regular meeting of the Graymoor-Devondale City Council was held at the Episcopal Church Home Memory Center, 7504 Westport Rd. 

CITY OFFICERS PRESENT: Mayor John Vaughan, Council Members Jeff Morgenthau, Alice Shade, Mark Sites and Yvette Winnette. ALSO PRESENT: Safety Director Marvin Bray, Police Chief Grady Throneberry, Attorney John Singler, and City Clerk/Treasurer Nancy Perito. ABSENT: Council members David Beaudoin and David Meiners and City Engineer Mark Madison.
GUESTS PRESENT: See list.
PUBLIC FORUM: Ted Wright, Garden Tour Coordinator, addressed the Council about the upcoming Garden Tour scheduled for Sunday, June 4th, from 1:00p.m. to 4:00p.m. Ted is setting up this year’s committee and looking for volunteers. Ted said the committee would be getting some new signs and putting them up earlier, two to three weeks before the tour. He is working on getting more residents to show their gardens in the tour especially residents on the south side of Westport Rd. 
Yvette Winnette noted that Black Diamond Pest Control would be a sponsor this year. They will print the signs for the tour. 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Yvette Winnette motioned to approve the minutes of the January, 2017 meeting. Mark Sites seconded the motion and the January, 2017 minutes were approved by unanimous vote.
APPROVAL OF TREASURER’S REPORT: Yvette Winnette motioned to accept the treasurer’s report for January, 2017 as previously distributed. Mark Sites seconded the motion and the January, 2017 treasurer’s report was accepted by unanimous vote.
Mayor Vaughan noted that the city’s $5,000 contribution to the attorney’s fee for representation in commenting on the VA’s Environmental Impact Study has not been made. The city has requested an invoice from the attorney.

OLD BUSINESS: Yvette Winnette inquired about an article in the Courier Journal stating that Metro Louisville is extending the registration period for rental property. Attorney John Singler stated that they will do their own enforcement. Graymoor-Devondale will do its own enforcement of the registration process. He stated that the City goes through its tax rolls to identify possible rental property. This is more than Metro Louisville will do. 
Attorney John Singler reported that they need a third signature from a resident at the end of Carlimar Ln. and then he can move forward with getting the plat done. He stated that it is a long process to try to get the road closure.

Yvette Winnette inquired as to whether signage can be put up at the end of Carlimar Ln. John Singler said that it absolutely can be.
NEW BUSINESS:  With the adoption of a new ordinance in January, 2017 establishing a new Code Enforcement Board based on HB422 as a model, the Council needed to appoint the members to the new board.
 Mark Sites motioned to appoint the following members and their terms:
John Allen – 1 year term – Chair of the Code Enforcement Board- expires 12/31/17

Thelma Poe – 2 year term – Board Member – expires 12/31/18

Connie Beaudoin – 3 year term – Board Member – expires 12/31/19

Yvette Winnette seconded the motion and the appointees were approved by unanimous vote.

Yvette Winnette motioned to appoint John Vezeau and Harry Weddington to a three year term, expiring 12/31/19, as alternates. Mark Sites seconded the motion and the appointees were approved by unanimous vote.

The first meeting of the new Code Enforcement Board will be March 15, 2017 at 5:00 p.m. New members will be sworn in, minutes will be approved and Attorney John Singler will go over the changes in the new ordinance.

City Clerk Nancy Perito distributed the required handouts of “Your Duty Under the Law” and Managing Government Records” to the Council and other officials. The required signed forms acknowledging receipt were obtained. 
COUNCIL REPORTS:
Public Safety: Chief Throneberry reported that his personnel numbers are back where they need to be. 
The 2010 Ford Explorer is listed on GovDeals. It is listed “as is” and restricted to agency purchase. A police department in Borden, Indiana is interested. 

The Speed Sign has been purchased and delivered. It is being co-funded by a Neighborhood Grant through Angela Leet’s office for $3,000. He stated they are waiting for the stand and then it will be tried out in Graymoor-Devondale first. 

A new mobile computer has been ordered. They will test drive it to see if they like it and then will start replacing the old ones.

Alice Shade inquired as to whether the Narcan Program is at the expense of the City. Chief Throneberry said that it is and costs the City about $85 per dose.  
Chief Throneberry reported a “shots fired” incident at Ashton Brook Apartments that came in as a robbery. He stated that he thinks it was a drug deal. Mayor Vaughan stated that with the Reach Alert capability, we should be working on a way to alert people of a dangerous situation. He also suggested getting the phone numbers for the surrounding schools so that Reach Alert notifications can go out.
Code Enforcement: Mark Madison informed the Mayor that there is a request for an additional driveway to park a RV at 7008 Graymoor Rd. and an interior build out at Westport Village.
Sanitation: No report.
Jeff Morgenthau stated that a resident has complained that they empty the dumpster near his home every Monday morning around 3:00a.m. Chief Throneberry stated he has talked with Jefferson Manor about the situation. He will also talk to St. Albert’s. 
Public Works/Signage: David Beaudoin reported that the entering/leaving signs are on order. They will not be putting them on Westport Rd. He and Mark will be reviewing the roads for repair and paving sometime in March or April.
Beautification: The contract for lawn maintenance expires March 31, 2017. Downing Lawn Services is interested in a contract extension at a slightly higher price. The price quoted was another $100 per month. Mayor Vaughan agreed to modify the contract. Kevin Downing will need to put in a specific $$ amount. The contract will then get approved by Mayor Vaughan and Council member Jeff Morgenthau. 
Insurance/Finance: No report.
Public Information: Yvette Winnette thanked Chief Throneberry for writing two articles for the recent newsletter. On article is on the  heroin epidemic.
She reported that the annual City Wide Yard Sale will take place on Saturday, June 10th from 8:00a.m. to 1:00p.m.
Yvette also reported on the February 21, 2017 public meeting held by Metro Council member Angela Leet to discuss the Herr Ln. and Brownsboro Rd. Corridor study. The study is to determine what exactly the traffic and environmental issues are and to make recommendations for improvements. There is no plan at this time. 

Mayor Vaughan stated that the traffic study done in January, 2017 indicated between 11,300 and 13,800 vehicles travel this corridor every day. 

Mayor Vaughan also stated that Angela Leet will look into providing the funding for two trash receptacles, one on Herr Ln. and one on Westport Rd. if Graymoor-Devondale will handle emptying them.

Regarding the VA, they are now reviewing all comments submitted and will determine if there are any significant findings. They cannot proceed until they have published a completed Environmental Impact Study.

The Committee meeting with Crossgate was held in February and the next meeting is March 6th. Yvette Winnette and John Vezeau attended. Graymoor-Devondale will take a wait and see approach and determine if they will take further action after the final decision on the EIS is issued. 
City Clerk: The updated ordinances have been ordered from American Legal Publishing for online update and hard copies for the Council and office. 
Special Projects: Mayor Vaughan stated that Christine Vaughan is trying to coordinate a date for the annual Recycling Event.
Ice/Snow Removal: No report.
Legal: All legal action is complete on business licenses. They are now all paid.
There being no further business to discuss, the motion for adjournment was made by Mark Sites and seconded by Yvette Winnette. The meeting, by unanimous vote, was adjourned at 8:43 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted




Approved_________________________
Nancy Perito, City Clerk





       John Vaughan, Mayor
